
WELCOME 
If you are alienated or upset, we welcome you lovingly. 

If you are in need of forgiveness, Jesus forgives you completely—with unconditional love. 

If you have been hurt by the Church, we are truly sorry. 

If you are angry, Jesus offers you peace. 

If life has become burdensome, we are here to support you. 

We are happy you are here and want you to stay. 

We would like to share our lives with you. 

Come join us each week so we can worship God together. 
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Parish Staff 
 

Rev. Richard T. Conway–Parish Priest 

rtconway@comcast.net 

 

Irene Bonner – Business Manager 

ibonner@comcast.net 

 

Joe Galluzzo – RCIA Coordinator 

joe.galluzzo@comcast.net; 978-314-3404  
 

Yvonne Gobis – Liturgical Music Coordinator 

ygobis@comcast.net; 978-452-0831 

 

Karen Bailey – Communications Coordinator 

kbailey07@comcast.net 

 

Laura Szekely – Funeral Ministry 

lcszekely@gmail.com 

Mass Schedule 
 

Saturday 4:00 pm 

Sunday at 9:00 and 11:00 am 

 

Weekdays as announced 

 

 

Parish Office 
 

978-683-8922 

Fax: 978-689-8878 

 

Office Hours:   

Tuesday-Friday  

9:30 am to noon; 1:00 to 4:30 pm 

Marriage 
Please contact the Parish Office at least six months in advance. Participation in both a parish and a dioce-

san preparation is required of all couples. 

 

RCIA 
Adults interested in baptism or joining the Catholic Church should contact Joe Galluzzo at 978-314-3404  

or joe.galluzzo@comcast.net. 

 

Anointing and Pastoral Care of  the Sick 
Please contact the Parish Office when a parishioner is seriously ill or goes into the hospital. Staff and 

Communion Ministers bring communion to those who are infirm. Sacrament of the Sick is celebrated com-

munally in the spring and the fall. 
 

Baptism 
Celebrated regularly at Sunday Eucharist. Mandatory parent preparation sessions are held at church eve-

ry other month. Please contact the Parish Office four months prior to the intended Baptism date. 
 

A Stewardship Parish  
 

Building a Catholic community of commitment, passion and love 

Celebrating our faith through dynamic liturgy and a rich sacramental life 

Welcoming all into the warmth of our parish family 

Sharing the gifts God entrusted to us 

Striving to learn, live and share our faith 
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FROM FATHER RICK  

 

Dear Friends,  

 

MERRY CHRISTMAS!!!  

It is a wonderful joy to be able to celebrate this great Feast with all of you. Some say the feast is too 
commercial and has lost its meaning. I think this is the solution!  

CHRISTMAS COLLECTION  

Just a reminder that the entire Christmas Collection is directed to the Health and Retirement needs 
of the priests of the archdiocese. Please be as generous as you can to the Clergy Benefit Trust Fund. 
Thank you. 
 

HOLIDAY PARISH OFFICE SCHEDULE  

The Parish Office is CLOSED this week and will reopen on Tuesday, January 3. 
 

WEEKDAY MASS  

I will be out of town this coming week, therefore there will be no weekday Mass this week. It will 
resume on Wednesday, January 4. 
 

GRAND ANNUAL   

Please consider your contribution before the end of the year in order to take the best advantage of 
that contribution with the IRS. Also, a reminder that the Grand Annual can be paid on ParishPay 
and in monthly installments . 
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FROM FR. VITUS IN DAR ES SALAAM    

Dear Sisters and Brothers! 

 

Each year we celebrate Christmas, the coming of our Lord Jesus Christ into this world. But often after Christ-
mas, things continue in this world in the usual way. So what has Jesus Christ brought us or what can he 
bring us? In the Old Testament we hear already the cry of the people of Israel for the coming of the Messiah of 
Israel, because human beings are often not able by themselves to bring the peace to this world. But the people 
of Israel expected often a very powerful Messiah with political power. 

 

But God came in a different way into his world, as a small child, totally defenseless, as a gift of the love of God 
for this world. The Lord who has created this world comes so in his own world, but many people did not ac-
cept him according to the Holy Gospel of John. But the ones who accepted him got the power to become chil-
dren of God. 

 

When we really accept Jesus Christ in our hearts and in our lives and in this world, the face of the earth will 
change. We will get in this world the vision of the prophet Isaiah, where all creatures live together in peace. So 
let us pray that we and the people in this world open the hearts to the Son of God, our Lord Jesus Christ, that 
he may change our lives and the lives of the people on this earth, that we get through Jesus Christ the kingdom 
of peace and love. 

 

So I wish you all Merry Christmas and all the blessings of God for the New Year. 

 

Yours, 
Fr. Vitus 

 

P.S. Many greetings also from the faithful of our parish, St. John the Baptist. I still remember my nice visit 
last year in St. Robert Bellarmine in Andover. We still have the picture of St. Robert Bellarmine in our 
church. We are now just beginning to construct our new church in the outstation, St. Peter Faber. And you 
are very welcome to come to Dar es Salaam!   
 

FROM POPE FRANCIS  

òThis Christmas, open up your heart.ó 
Pope Francis gave this encouragement during this morningõs General Audience (December 14) in 
the Vaticanõs Paul VI Hall, as he continued his new series of catechesis on Christian hope.  

 

Reminding those present that we are approaching Christmas, he noted how the prophet Isaiah can 
help us again to open ourselves up to the hope of the Good News of the coming of salvation. Fran-
cis used the reading to illustrate how God never abandons His people, and Whose grace surpasses 
all and any sin.  

 

òI will pose the question: who is greater, God or sin? God! And who wins in the end? God or sin? 
God,ó Francis stressed, saying, Godõs love has the power to conquer the biggest, most terrible sin. 
 

òThe most beautiful of Christmas joys,ó Francis went on to say, òis the joy of inner peace: ôthe Lord 
has blotted out my sins, the Lord has forgiven me, the Lord has had mercy on me, he came to my 
rescue.'ó òThis is the joy of Christmas!ó he said. 
 

Reasons for Hope 
òWhen everything seems to be over, when, in front of so many negative realities, faith becomes tir-
ing and is tempted to say that nothing else makes sense, here was the good news.ó God, the  
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Pontiff added, is coming to do something new. While he comes to establish a kingdom of peace, 
and bring freedom and consolation, we must realize evil will not triumph forever, he noted. Since 
òthe desperation is conquered, for God is with us,ó the Pope observed, òwe are also urged òto wake 
up a bitó and òbecome men and women of hope.ó 
 

òHow bad when we find a Christian who has lost hope! òBut I do not hope anything, everything is 
over for meó: so says a Christian who is not able to look at horizons of hope and in front of his heart 
only a wall.ó òBut God destroys these walls with forgiveness!ó he continued. òAnd for this we must 
pray that God will give us every day and give hope to all, the hope that comes when we see God in 
the manger in Bethlehem.ó 
 

Urgent  
The message of the Good News entrusted to us, the Pontiff exclaimed, is òurgent,ó as the world can-
not wait for justice, truth, and peace. òAnd seeing the little Child of Bethlehem, the little ones of the 
world will know that the promise was fulfilled,ó Pope Francis concluded, òthe message has come 
true.ó òIn a newborn baby, in need of everything, wrapped in swaddling clothes and 
laid in a manger, found inside is all the power of the God who saves.ó 
 

Our Winter Passover  

The heart of our faith is the passion, death and resurrection of Jesus, and the fact that what hap-
pened to Jesus is our destiny, too. We, too, in various ways and over time, will suffer, die and be 
raised up Ñ all in the arms of a God who loves us. This is what we call the paschal mystery. We cel-
ebrate the paschal mystery every Sunday, and in a most important way once a year, in spring 
around the time of the Jewish Passover, when we baptize, confirm and welcome to the Eucharist 
new believers at Easter. But did you know that even as we celebrate Jesusõ birth in the flesh, we are 
in fact celebrating the paschal mystery? Have you ever noticed how Christmas is actually a second 
Easter, our winter Passover? 
 

There are hints all over the gospel accounts of Jesusõ birth. When the baby is born, he is wrapped in 
swaddling clothes; when the man dies, he is wrapped in a shroud. The newborn is laid in the man-
ger, the feeding trough of animals. The man grows up to teach us, òI am the bread of life. If you eat 
of my flesh and drink of my blood, you will live forever.ó Angels herald his birth, and angels an-
nounce his resurrection to the three women. A star shines over the baby in the manger; the sun 
hides its face as the man hangs on the cross. And perhaps most ominously of all, the magi óthose 
mysterious strangersó bring gifts that seem sentimental and sweet to us today: gold, frankincense 
and myrrh. But when this story would have first been told, the original hearers might have been 
puzzled or even horrified, for these were things people brought to a deathbed: gold coins to put in 
the mouth (as a sign of paying for the soul to take the ferry across the river of death), frankincense 
to burn (to cover the odors, and as a sign of the soul ascending), and myrrh to embalm. (Recall that 
the three women come to the tomb on Easter morning with a mixture of myrrh and aloes.)  
 

And if there wasnõt enough blood in the childbirth, recall that after Jesus is born, the Holy Family 
must flee into exile in Egypt to escape Herod, who slaughters in cold blood all the innocent baby 
boys of Bethlehem. As an adult, Jesus will right this wrong by shedding his blood on the cross for 
us all. But note that to protect Jesus, Mary and Joseph take him into Egypt, just as their ancestors 
had fled there centuries before to escape starvation and find the other Joseph, the son of Jacob. So  
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Stewardship Reflection  
  

òAnd the Word became flesh.ó ñJohn 1:14 
 
Jesus is Godõs ultimate gift of love to us.  The 
countless other blessings that God showers up-
on us are nothing compared to the gift of His 
only Son.   The only appropriate way for us to 
respond to such generous love is with our own 
generous love.  When we dedicate our lives to 
sharing all the gifts God has placed in our 
hands, the peace of Christ truly will control our 
hearts and we will know Christmas joy every 
day. 

Advent Reconciliation Service  
Thursday, December 17, 7:00 pm 

Christmas Collection 
The Clergy Funds 

 

The 614 diocesan priests in our Archdiocese are there 
for us, sharing Christôs good news, performing good 
works, and building strong communities of good faith. 
Remember priests such as Fr. Rick who have made a 
meaningful difference in your life, and consider honoring 
them with a generous gift to todayôs collection. Also, re-
member to find the Trust on Facebook by searching 
ñ@ClergyTrust.ò Thank you for your prayers and gener-
ous support of our priests.  

Jesus ends up living as a refugee and an exile, just as his people had done. And just as they had 
crossed the River Jordan to enter the promised land after the first Passover, the adult Jesus is bap-
tized in that same river as he begins his ministry that reaches its high point at Passover. So Merry 
Christmas and Happy Easter, too. Glory in heaven and peace on earth, now and forever! Copyright © 

2002 Archdiocese of Chicago: Liturgy Training Publications, 1800 North Hermitage Avenue, Chicago IL 60622-1101; 1-800-933-
1800; www.ltp.org. Text by David Philippart 

 
 

REMAINING CHRISTMAS SEASON MASS SCHEDULE  

 

Solemnity of Mary the Mother of God   
Saturday, December 31  

4:00 pm Vigil Mass 

 

Sunday, January 1, 2017 
10:00 am (NOTE ONE MASS ONLY) 

  

Solemnity of the Epiphany  
Saturday, January 7ñ4:00 pm 

Sunday, January 8ñ9:00 & 11:00 am 

                        
I wish you a Happy and Holy Christmas Season,  
Fr. Rick  

Itõs not too late to remember a loved one with a Christmas flower contribution! 

Christmas Flower Envelopes are available on the tables in the vestibule. You may 

return them in the collection basket or to the parish office.  
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Parish Community  
Prayer Intentions 

  
  
  

At our parishionersô request or with permission,  
we list those who are sick or in the hospital  
and wish to be remembered in our prayers: 

  
 

The names in the Parish Community Prayer 
Intention list are not included in the web ver-
sion of the bulletin in order to maintain the pri-
vacy of those individuals. 

Question of the Week: 
Nativity of the Lord (Christmas) 

 

First Reading: Isaiah 9:1-6 (The Light Shone) 
Second Reading: Titus 2:11-14 (He gave Himself) 

Gospel: Luke 2:1-14 (The Savior is Born) 
  

Question for Adults:  Do you consider your 
sleep an opportunity to say òyesó to God's 
communication? Do you pray before retiring? 
Will you make yourself open to his call as you 
sleep? 

  

Question for Youth:  What does the name 
òEmmanueló mean? Is God with us today? 
How? Do you make an effort to recognize his 
presence daily? 

  

Question for Children:  Joseph was asked by the 
angel to trust God, and he did. Do you trust 
God in your life? If yes, how and when? If no, 
why do you think it is hard for you to trust 
God? 

 

Readings for the week of December 25, 2016 
 
Sunday:  Vigil: Is 62:1-5; Ps 89:4-5, 16-17, 27  
  29; Acts 13:16-17, 22-25; Mt 1:1-25  
  [18-25] Night: Is 9:1-6; Ps 96:1-3,  
  11-13; Ti 2:11-14; Lk 2:1-14 
  Dawn: Is 62:11-12; Ps 97:1, 6, 11-12;  
  Ti 3:4-7; Lk 2:15-20 Day: Is 52:7-10;  
  Ps 98:1-6; Heb 1:1-6;  Jn 1:1-18 (1-5, 
   9-14) 
Monday: Acts 6:8-10; 7:54-59; Ps 31:3cd-4, 6,  
  8ab, 16bc, 17; Mt 10:17-22 
Tuesday: 1 Jn 1:1-4; Ps 97:1-2, 5-6, 11-12;  
  Jn 20:1a, 2-8 
Wednesday: 1 Jn 1:5 ð 2:2; Ps 124:2-5, 7b-8;  
  Mt 2:13-18 
Thursday: 1 Jn 2:3-11; Ps 96:1-3, 5b-6;  
  Lk 2:36-40 
Friday:  Sir 3:2-6, 12-14 or Col 3:12-21  
  [12-17]; Ps 128:1-5; Mt 2:13-15,  
  19-23 
Saturday: 1 Jn 2:18-21; Ps 96:1-2, 11-13;  
  Jn 1:1-18 
Next Sunday: Nm 6:22-27; Ps 67:2-3, 5, 6, 8;  
  Gal 4:4-7; Lk 2:16-21 

Please note that there will be no regular  
weekday Masses this week. 

Saturday, December 31 
Vigil, Solemnity of Mary, the Mother of 
God 
  

4:00 pm: Margaret Singleton 

 

Sunday, January 1 
Solemnity of Mary, the Mother of God  
  

10:00 am:  Matthew Adey 
Please note one Mass only today 

 

Saturday, December 24 
Vigil, Solemnity of the Nativity of the Lord 
(Christmas)  
  

Masses will be celebrated at  
4:00 pm, 6:00 pm, and 12:00 am midnight 

 

Sunday, December 25 
Solemnity of the Nativity of the Lord 
(Christmas)  
  

Mass will be celebrated at 10:00 am 
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Next meeting ñSaturday, January 7 
 The St. Robert Bellarmine Parish Menõs 
Group meets the first Saturday of every 
month from 7:30-8:30 am. We invite all men 
from the parish of any age, at any place on 
their spiritual journey, to join us at any time. 
Please come at least once with an open mind 
to determine if it is for you. Questions? Con-
tact Dennis Vecchi at vechfam6@verizon.net. 

St. Robertôs  
Parish 

 Menôs Group 

  
  

St. Robert Bellarmine 

Womenõs Groupñ 

Come check it out! 
  

  

Next MeetingñTuesday, January 17 
The Womenôs Group is open to all women in the parish 
18 years or older. It is meant to be a stress free, laid 
back, social and charitable group. In the past we have 
had hands on activities, guest speakers, wine socials, 
movie night, and a spa night. We have done various 
community service projects and contribute as needed to 
church events and charities. Sometimes we just sit and 
talk. The activities that we share are secondary to our 
mission to support one another as Catholic women. As 
we gather, we are mindful of Christôs presence in our 
lives and we celebrate this common bond by sharing our 
time and our talents with one another. We welcome you 
to join us when you can and to share your talents if you 
wish. For more information, please contact Jean Torna-
tore at jeantorn@verizon.net. 

Please remember that  
you can help support 

Neighbors in Need 
anytime during the year by 
dropping your non-perishable 
food donation into the bin in 
the vestibule of the church. 

Did You Knowé 
  

...Since 2003, the Knights of Columbus 
has provided 53,000 wheelchairs to peo-
ple with disabilities around the world.    

  
Get to know the St. Robertôs Parish Council of the 
Knights of Columbus! The Knights are Catholic men, 
age 18 or older, who support the parish, the community, 
and the Church with acts of charity, friendship, and ser-
vice. You can volunteer as much as you like or as little 
and on your own schedule. To learn more, go to http://
kofcknights.org/CouncilSite/index.asp?CNO=10877. 

  
  

Knights Events Coming Up 
Save the Dates! 

  

  

Prayer Shawl Ministry  

  

The St. Robert Bellarmine Womenôs Group prayer shawl 
ministry is hard at work preparing prayer shawls for the 
next community blessing and distribution. If you can 
knit, crochet or quilt, please consider contributing to 
this ministry! The shawls are created in prayer and 
blessed before distribution. Itôs a beautiful way to share 
your prayers, love, and the work of your hands with 
those who really need it. Visit www.shawlministry.com to 

learn more about the tradition of pray-
er shawls. For more information about 
the prayer shawl ministry or to inquire 
about yarn, please contact Jan Fay at 
steve.fay@verizon.net.  

Sunday, January 8 
Parish Family Breakfast 

Saturday, January 21 
Spaghetti Supper 

Wednesday, February 22 
Community Blood Drive 
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In Service  
2nd Lt. Hannah Jean Kuegler, USA, PO3 Stuart 

Bangs, USCG, Sean Hodgdon, USAF, Cpl Chris Car-

ey, USMC, SFC John B. Nicholas, USA, SGT Jean-

Paul Fitzpatrick, USA, SGT Vincent Amasula, USA, 

CDR Paul Giguere, USN, 1st Lt. Stephen Draheim, 

USA, Col. James Coffey, USAF, Lyle Shackelford, Pvt. 

Alexander Sabu, USA, Genôl. R. Steve Whitcomb, 

USA, Col. Brian P. Bedell, USA, Capt. Lauren Whitcomb, 

USA, BG Patrick J. Donahue, USA, BG Brian P. Donahue, 

USA, Cpt. Michael McGaffigan, USA, Lt. Jesse Salisbury, 

USA F, Sgt. Maureen Galvin, USA, SpOps, Lt. Commander 

Kevin B. OôBrien, USN, Miko Belonia, Maj. Tony Hoffman, 

USA, Maj. Ross Coffman, USA, Maj. Garth Howe, USA, Chief 

Warrant Officer II Michael Morris, USA, Captain Matthew 

Mancini, USA, Sgt. Ellen Barnes OôConnor, USA, Pvt. Adam 

James Mazza, USA, Pvt. Joseph D. Gagnon, USM 

Come Sing With the Youth Choir! 
Weôd Love to Hear Your Voice!  

  

 

The Youth Choir at St. Robert Bellarmine is open to new 
members in grades 2 through 12 to join us. The Youth 
Choir was founded 25 years ago and has been a way for 
hundreds of children to grow up learning music, enjoying 
Mass, making friends and appreciating God's gift.  Some 
spend their school years growing up with the choir, 
learning to read, learning to read music, leading the con-
gregation at liturgies and eventually say a fond farewell 
as they head off to college.  Others spend a year or two 
with us as their plans and goals evolve.   
    

We encourage you to talk with your child(ren) regarding 
this opportunity.  We meet on Thursdays in the church 
from 5:30 until 7:00 pm. We sing at the 9:00 am Mass on 
Sundays. There is no audition or fee. Parent involvement 
is simply an occasional duty as choir monitor or snack 
provider at rehearsal. Besides singing at Sunday Mass, 
we sing the national anthem annually on the field at a 
Lowell Spinners baseball game, sing God Bless America 
at the Providence Bruins, and participate in Masses 
where the adults and children join their voices in major 
liturgies. Younger members learn to lead the Children's 
Liturgy of the Word when they go to Driscoll Hall at 
the 9:00 am Mass, and older member learn to lead the 
church congregation as cantors. 

 

Come check it out! For more information, please contact 
Kathy Schardin at KJSchard@aol.com. 

 

Looking for ways to 

put your faith & your 

hands into action?  

 
Sign up for the Community Outreach email mailing list to 
receive updates on service opportunities onsite in the 
parish as well as offsite in the community. To sign up for 
the mailing list, send email to kbailey07@comcast.net. 

Meal Service  
Team Needed 
Sunday, 1/15 
4:30-7:30 pm 

Lazarus House 
Holly Street Shelter  

Lawrence 

Email kbailey07@comcast.net for info. or sign up. 

Welcome friends, family, neighbors, and visi-
tors from afar! Wherever you are from and 
whatever draws you here, we are glad you are 
all with us for this joyful celebration of the 
Lordõs birth. We hope that you experience the 
fullness of Godõs love and the warmth of our 
parish community today. If you are local and 
are new to St. Robertõs, we would love to see 
you again. If you are just passing through, safe 
travels and may the peace and joy of the season 
stay with you!  
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SOLEMNITY OF THE NATIVITY OF THE LORD 

SCRIPTURE READINGS FOR NEXT WEEK 
SOLEMNITY OF MARY, THE HOLY MOTHER OF GOD 

  
A reading from the Book of Numbers 6:22-27 
  
The LORD said to Moses: ñSpeak to Aaron and his sons and tell them: This is how you shall bless the Israel-
ites. Say to them: The LORD bless you and keep you! The LORD let his face shine upon you, and be gra-
cious to you! The LORD look upon you kindly and give you peace! So shall they invoke my name upon the 
Israelites, and I will bless them.ò 
  
  
A reading from the Letter of Saint Paul to the Galatians 4:4-7 
  
Brothers and sisters: When the fullness of time had come, God sent his Son, born of a woman, born under the 
law, to ransom those under the law, so that we might receive adoption as sons. As proof that you are sons, 
God sent the Spirit of his Son into our hearts, crying out, ñAbba, Father!ò So you are no longer a slave but a 
son, and if a son then also an heir, through God. 
  
  
+ A reading from the holy Gospel according to Luke 2:16-21 
  
The shepherds went in haste to Bethlehem and found Mary and Joseph, and the infant lying in the manger. 
When they saw this, they made known the message that had been told them about this child. All who heard it 
were amazed by what had been told them by the shepherds. And Mary kept all these things, reflecting on 
them in her heart. Then the shepherds returned, glorifying and praising God for all they had heard and seen, 
just as it had been told to them. When eight days were completed for his circumcision, he was named Jesus, 
the name given him by the angel before he was conceived in the womb. 
  
Copyright 1970, 1986, 1992, 1998, 2001 Confraternity of Christian Doctrine, Inc. Washington D.C. All rights reserved. No part of 
this work may be reproduced or transmitted in any form or by any means, electronic or mechanical, including photocopying, re-
cording, or by an information storage and retrieval system, without permission in writing from the copyright owner. 
  

Wishing you and 
your family a 

blessed and merry 
Christmas ñ 

may the peace of 
Christ grow in  

your hearts,  
your families,  

your community, 
and the world! Go  
be an instrument  

of that peace!  


